
February 3, 2009
Terry L. Gustafson

Associate Dean, Arts and Sciences

Professor of Chemistry

Dear Prof. Gustafson,

The School of Environment and Natural Resources Academic Affairs Committee met several times to discuss the proposed new Geography major during the fall quarter.  After soliciting input from our broader environment and natural resource faculty who work in areas of mutual interest, we are in accord with the general direction of the changes to the major.  At the same time, our faculty have expressed a concern related to one course, Geog 430.

Based on the material provided, it appears that Geog 430 covers content that is more closely aligned with the existing title, “Geographical Perspectives on Environment and Society,” than with the proposed new title, “Environment and Society.”  The syllabus indicates the course will focus on how geographers have understood human-nature relations, and the proposed catalog course description also emphasizes “geographical understanding.”  To the extent that geographical perspectives are emphasized, the course reduces the potential overlap with material currently taught in our course ENR 203, “Society and Natural Resources.”
While course titles are a relatively minor part of a curriculum, we think they are worth noting because they play an important role in guiding students in course choice, and they help to distinguish new courses from existing courses.
Our concern about Geog 430  notwithstanding, we are in support of the revisions to the Geography major.  We look forward to working together with Geography to promote the understanding of important issues related to the environment and human use of it through our respective curricula and courses.
Sincerely,

Tom Koontz, chair

Academic Affairs Committee
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